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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
What a busy week it has been in school! 
 
Year 6 have been absolutely AMAZING this week whilst sitting their end of key stage statutory 
assessments. They have been in at 8:15am every morning to join us for breakfast with big smiles on their 
faces. We have been blown away by their attitude; they really have been ‘I can, you can, we can’! They 
have worked so incredibly hard in the lead up to the assessments and each and everyone of them tried 
their very best this week. Year 6 parents should be very proud of their children.  
 
Year 2 have started their assessments this week too and have also has a real ‘can do’ attitude.These 
assessments will continue throughout the month. Well done Year 2!  
 
Next week, there will be some building work starting to the school site. We are really excited that the old 
nursery building is being renovated and converted into two lovely new classrooms. The area outside the 
building will be astro-turfed to provide us with an all weather outdoor play area and out canteen will be 
extended to provide more space for lunchtime.  
 
Wishing everyone a lovely weekend,  
 
Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
Friday 20th May – Year 5 Tower of London trip  
Friday 27th May – Year 2 Museum of London trip  
Monday 30th May - Half Term 
Monday 6th June – Back to school  
Monday -13th June – Class group photos  

mailto:office@underhill.barnetmail.net
http://www.underhillschool.org/
mailto:office@underhill.barnetmail.net


 

      

  

 

ATTENDANCE  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

          House attendance 

Balmoral – 94.91 

 
Holyrood – 91.35 
 
Sandringham – 94.00 

 
Windsor – 97.37 
 

Beech 95.17 
Maple 90.69 
1 Oak 96.80 
1 Willow 99.17 
2 Chestnut 92.50 
2 Palm 96.54 
3 Cedar 97.59 
3 Hornbeam 98.67 
3 Yew 91.03 
4 Cherry 88.52 
4 Larch 91.11 
4 Pine 95.19 
5 Holly 96.55 
5 Laurel 87.67 
5 Sycamore 90.67 

6 Ash 98.28 

6 Elm 97.10 

6 Hawthorn 98.52 
 

 

An impressive 420 children received certificates today in assembly for the second week. 

 

 

Most Improved Attendance 

This week 2 children received 
certificates for the most improved 

attendance 

Congratulations to Frankie and Alexie 

 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS  

  

 
TIMES TABLES   
 
Learning Times Tables is extremely important and will help children progress in their maths so this term we 
are going to reward our top scoring TT Rockstar players in Y1-Y4 with certificates in our star of the week 
assemblies. In addition to this, class teachers will also be giving out certificates to one child a week who is 
making effort and trying their best to learn new Times Tables. 
Please contact your child's class teacher if you need a reminder of your child's log in or need any support 
with helping your child learn their Times Tables.  
 

 

LARGE CLOTHING DONATIONS 

We would be very greatful for any donations of large/adult size knickers, large/adult size pants and large/adult 
size tracksuit bottoms for us to keep as spares for the children.  

 

CLASS PHOTOS  

Children will be having their class group photos on Monday 13th June.  

  

 

YEAR 6 PERFORMANCES  

The Year 6 evening performances will take place on 13th and 14th July. The time is not set yet but usually they are 
around 7pm. We will send out more information in due course. 

 

  

 

  

To view the Summer term timetable for Children’s Centre activities, please click on the link below:  

https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Summer%20Timetable%202022_0.pdf  
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 MUSIC TUITION 

Barnet Educational Art’s Trust offer music 
lessons at our school. 

Do you have a child who is interested in 
learning a musical instrument? 

Any budding musicans from Year 3-6? 

Bookings for instrumental lessons for the 
Summer term 2022 are  now open. Please 
book at: 

https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-
instrumental-lessons/ 

  

Here you can find details of the music lessons 
on offer and can log into your online account 
to pay or register if new.   

 

 
 

  
 
 
  
 
 

EXTERNAL CLUBS AT UNDERHILL. 

 

Woodys Football Fridays Yr1-6 – 
www.woodyssportsacademy.com 07961437202  

Yoga & Mindfullness – enquiries@lotusclouds.co.uk 
or call Bansi on 07950 288075 

High barnet School of Dance 
–  highbarnetschoolofdance@outlook.com 

Express Yourself Drama – Kat – 07908638827 

Early Bird Tennis – Luke -  luke@lmbtennis.com 
 
 
  
 
 

https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-instrumental-lessons/
https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-instrumental-lessons/
http://www.woodyssportsacademy.com/
mailto:enquiries@lotusclouds.co.uk
mailto:highbarnetschoolofdance@outlook.com


 

      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


